Council Meeting

July 10, 2012
Chancellor Center
President Robert Walker called the regular semi-monthly meeting of Newtown Borough Council to order at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, July 10, 2012.  Mr. Walker asked those in attendance to join him in a moment of silence, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.
Present:  Councillors Auerweck, Burke, King, Machion, Walker, and Warren; Mayor Dennis O’Brien; Solicitor William J. Bolla and Engineer Mario Canales.
Solicitor Bolla reported that Council held a brief Executive Session prior to the meeting to discuss the case of Langweiler vs. Newtown Borough.  

Report of the Mayor - Dennis O’Brien
Special Event Reminders
· Antique & Classic Auto Show – July 15, 2012 from 10 AM – 3 PM
· Movies in the Park – June 20 & 27; July 11, 18 & 25 and August 1
Police Report for June

Mayor O’Brien reported that officers conducted roving DUI details, which included traffic stops with citations issued and one DUI arrest.

Mayor O’Brien read a memo from Chief Wojciechowski related to six police details conducted over a seven and a half hour period on Frost Lane.  Of 160 cars targeted, the average speed was 27 M.P.H., with the highest speed clocked at 37 M.P.H.  During three details on Washington Avenue over a 10-hour period, the police issued 27 citations, with the average speed at 42 M.P.H. in a 35 M.P.H. zone.  The Chief requested that Council purchase several “Speed Electronically Monitored” signs to be placed around the Borough in an effort to remind residents that the Borough actively enforces their speed laws.  The cost per sign would be between $35-50.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve the purchase of “Speed Electronically Monitored” signage up to a maximum cost of $500.
Amendments to the Agenda
There were no amendments to the agenda.

Correspondence – Robert Walker

State Senator Charles McIlhinney sent a letter congratulating the Borough on receiving $4,854 under the Recycling Performance Grant program of Act 101.
Public to be Heard
Resident Nancy Terry voiced concern that the signage previously approved will not help and she is not a proponent of more signs, as she feels they will not promote behavioral change.  Ms. Terry feels that behavioral change comes through positive or negative reinforcement.
Chuck Machion commented that the Traffic Committee began a multi-pronged approach, which involved letters to residents enlisting their support to set the example, line painting and stepped up police enforcement.  Mr. Machion reported that Newtown Township is loaning the Borough its electronic sign that will remind drivers of their speed.  
Resident Len Adamusko reminded Council that in 2009 a house fire at 351 S. Lincoln Avenue resulted in the discovery of 34 cats in the residence and cat feces throughout the house. The cats are again creating problems and Mr. Adamusko said that the odor from the cats makes it impossible for him to sit on his porch and enjoy his property.  In addition, the overgrowth of grass and weeds is creating a nuisance and he believes that animals are living in the overgrowth.  He provided Council with pictures of the property and asked their help in addressing what he sees as both a health issue and a fire hazard.  Mr. Walker assured Mr. Adamusko that Council King and the Solicitor would look into possible ways to address the problems.  
Certificates of Appropriateness
· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificates of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer. 

COA 2012-019H – Residents Michael & Heidi Adams, 105 S. Chancellor Street

The applicants were seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the replacement of a slate roof with Slateline shingles.
COA 2012-020H – Residents David & Andrea Page, 14 S. Chancellor Street

The applicants were seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the construction of a storage shed attached to the house.  The applicants completed the majority of the construction, but they agreed that the siding, cornice, doors and window trim would be painted to match the addition to the house.

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Burke, and carried unanimously, to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificate of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer.


COA 2012-017H – Applicant Eugene Charlton, 129 N. State Street

Borough Council sought reconsideration of a previous decision by HARB requiring reconstruction of two demolished chimneys at 129 N. State Street.

HARB voted to withdraw from their motion of April 25, 2012, relative to COA 2012-017H, keeping in mind that this application is subject to extenuating circumstances and does not/should not set any precedent for HARB decisions in other matters of this nature.  HARB did concur with the Joint Historic Commission to demolish the chimneys; and they approved a cedar shingle roof as a replacement in kind.
Presentation of Minutes
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to approve the June 6, 2012, Work Session Meeting minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor King, and carried with Councillor Burke abstaining, to approve the June 12, 2012, Council minutes.
Engineer’s Report – Mario Canales, Pickering, Corts & Summerson
Mr. Canales reported that the Borough received five bid packages for the resurfacing of S. Elm Avenue. After reviewing the bids, Mr. Canales contacted several references for the low bidder, with good recommendations received.  In response to Mr. Burke’s question, Mr. Canales said there was no established timeframe, but he estimates starting within the next two to three weeks.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to accept the bid from GoreCon, Inc. in the amount of $32,764.70 for the paving/milling of S. Elm Avenue from Lafayette Street to Washington Avenue.
The Engineer completed inspections at the 400 E. Washington Avenue project, which was a two-lot sub-division at the corner of Washington and Lincoln Avenues, and recommended release of land development escrow funds for the project.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Burke, seconded by Councillor Auerweck, and carried unanimously, to authorize Release #2 of $18,627.95 from land development escrow funds for 400 E. Washington Avenue.
Mr. Canales completed inspections at 255/257 S. State Street and he recommended release of land development escrow funds for that two-lot sub-division.

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to authorize Release #2 of $3,115.67 of land development escrow funds for 255/257 S. State Street.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Budget & Finance – Robert Walker & Charles Machion
Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Machion, seconded by Councillor Walker, and carried unanimously, to accept, subject to audit, the consolidated expenditure report for the month of June 2012 totaling $178,933.01. 

Solicitor’s Report – William J. Bolla
Mr. Walker explained that the obsolete traffic signals from Washington and Lincoln Avenues have been stored in the Borough garage for quite some time.  Rather than simply throwing them away, Mr. Walker spoke to Mayor O’Brien about having a fundraiser to benefit the library.  A resolution is required for the Borough to donate the signals to the Newtown Library Company for this purpose.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Machion, and carried unanimously, to approve Resolution 07-10-12, donating obsolete traffic signals to the Newtown Library Company.
Old Business
Mr. Burke asked if the Borough received the Volunteer Waivers from the Newtown Creek Coalition that they were asked to provide.  At a previous meeting, Ms. Woldorf advised that Mr. Sellers would send them, but they have yet to be received.   The Solicitor will send an e-mail to Mr. Sellers reminding him to provide the waivers to the Borough by the August Work Session.
Mr. Burke wants to move forward with plans for the SEPTA lot.  The Recreation Board, and anyone interested in volunteering, can work on the project.  Mr. Burke suggested speaking to Ted Schmidt [of the Shade Tree Commission] about what plantings would work well there.
August 7, 2012, is the date for the Zoning Hearing Board meeting.  The Board will discuss the Black Horse Tavern and the Steeple View, LP applications.  
Mr. Walker reported that in response to Ms. Woldorf’s comment at a previous meeting about believing that motions were required for expenditures, the Pennsylvania State Association of Boroughs (PSAB) was contacted and they advised, as was expected, that since these were budgetary items previously vetted, motions were not required. 
New Business
Referring to the Borough’s Comprehensive Plan, Mr. King noted that one of the items listed was preserving the Borough’s natural resources.  Mr. King found a program that he thought the Environmental Advisory Council should consider.  The program involves a certified wildlife habitat to help provide food, shelter and a place for wildlife to raise their young.  In response to Mr. Walker’s question, Mr. King said he felt the habitat would be primarily along the creek areas.
Mr. Warren reported that the Newtown Borough Human Relations Commission would hold an organizational meeting on July 31, 2012, at 7 P.M. in Borough Hall.   John Burke offered to serve as liaison to this newly formed Commission.

There was no new business.

Public to be Heard 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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